
  SAINT ROSE CHURCH 
P. O. BOX 71 

Springfield, KY 40069 
Fr. Kevin Anthony McGrath, O.P. 

Tel.: (859) 336-3121 
For the Week of Sunday, October 20, 2019 

 
SUNDAY OBLIGATION MASS:  ( Sat. )  4:00PM, ( Sun. ), 8:00AM,  11:00AM,  7:00PM 
WEEK DAY MASS:  8:30AM   Monday through Saturday       HOLY DAYS:  Please read the Bulletin. 
CONFESSIONS:        One half hour before all Sunday Obligation Masses and Holy Day Masses. 
WEDDINGS:  By appointment, with minimum six months’ advance notice.    BAPTISMS: By appointment. 
 
10/26 – 10/27  LECTOR   EXTRAORDINARY MINISTER 
Sat. 4:00 PM  Volunteer   Volunteer 
               8:30 PM  Volunteer   Volunteer 
Sun.       8:00 AM  Volunteer   Volunteer 
            11:00 AM  Volunteer   Volunteer 
              7:00 PM  Volunteer   Volunteer 
 
MASS INTENTIONS:  October 21st through October 27th   
Mon. 8:30 AM Mary Margaret Spalding                       Sat.     4:00 PM Joseph W. “Bill” Smith 
Tues.      8:30 AM  Bill Logsdon                                       8:30 PM For the People 
Wed. 8:30 AM Betty Howard                                           Sun.   8:00 AM Earl Spalding Family Living & Dec. 
Thurs. 8:30 AM  Earl Fields                      11:00 AM Steven Mackin 
Fri.         8:30 AM Tom Mudd Family Living & Deceased      7:00 PM For the People                                 
Sat.   8:30 AM  Gail Smith 
 
ADDITIONAL WEEKEND MASS:  WE WILL CELEBRATE MASS ON SATURDAY, OCTOBER 26TH AT 
8:30 P.M. FOR VOLUNTEERS, FAMILIES, AND FRIENDS WHO ATTEND OUR TURKEY SUPPER. 
 
SUNDAY COLLECTION:  for October 12th & 13th was $3,648.95. 
ST. ROSE LEGACY FUND:  Donations from October 12th & 13th were $10.00.  Total:  $263,968.71.   
PICNIC FUND/ANNUAL FUND DRIVE:  July 1st through December 31st . Donations from October 12th & 
13th were $0.00.  Total: $15,116.00.                                     
2019 CATHOLIC SERVICES APPEAL – Bringing Christ to Others … Our Parish Target $11,200.00.  As of 
Friday, October 11th our parish has collected a total of $4,590 .00 which is about 40% of our goal.  If you have 
not made a gift, please consider doing so this weekend during our in-pew appeal, bringing to the parish office,  
or online at www.ArchLou.org/CSA. 
DOMINICAN FRIARS ANNUAL FRIAR FORMATION APPEAL:  I hope that you will generously respond 
to this Appeal.  You should have gotten a letter in the mail that shows you how to support it.  Or you can use the 
envelopes in your pews to help support the Dominican seminarians for the Province of St. Joseph.   Make a 
pledge or simply make a one-time contribution.  The Dominican Friars receive no support from the Archdiocese 
of Louisville for this purpose, so please be generous.  The friar you help support may be a future pastor!  Make any 
checks out to Dominican Foundation - AFFA .  

PASTOR’S CORNER:  The Secret Prayers, Part 1 – During the Mass, there are several prayers which the 
priest is supposed to say in a soft voice, inaudible to the congregation.  These are the so-called ‘Secret’ Prayers 
– from the Latin word for ‘hidden.’  (You won’t find them in the missalette!) They are not said out loud 
because they are more in the way of a personal preparation of the priest for what he is about to do, than a 
public prayer.  I thought I would ‘reveal’ these ‘hidden’ prayers, since they might help all of you in your 
celebration of the Mass.  The first two have to do with the first ‘high point’ of Mass, the proclamation of the 
Gospel.  Since the Gospel contains the actual deeds and words of Jesus himself, it is treated with greater 
honor than the other parts of Scripture, e.g. we stand during its reading.  The priest or deacon who proclaims 



the Gospel is also expected to be prepared for such a holy duty.  A priest, before proclaiming the Gospel, 
bows before the altar and says: “Cleanse my heart and my lips, almighty God, that I may worthily proclaim 
your holy Gospel.” For a deacon, the priest blesses the deacon, putting the same prayer in a form of a 
blessing.  Whoever proclaims the Gospel, speaks the words of our Lord to us, just as they were proclaimed by 
Jesus himself 2000 years ago.  They speak to us today, just as they did then.  We should not want to speak (or 
hear) those words with unclean lips or hearts.  When the priest or deacon has finished reading the Gospel, he 
kisses the book and prays: “Through the words of the Gospel, may our sins be wiped away.” It is not enough 
for the words of the Gospel to be read.  We want them to have an effect in those who hear them – for the 
weak to be encouraged, the suffering to be consoled, for sinners to repent.  We can all make these prayers our 
own and perhaps make our own hearing of the Gospel more fruitful.    

TURKEY SUPPER/FALL FESTIVAL:  SATURDAY, OCTOBER 26TH!  If you have not picked up your 
envelope and or work list please contact Denise Osbourne or stop by the Parish Office.  Each family is asked 
to buy or sell all of their raffle tickets.  Also, we ask that if you can donate an item for the craft, candy, cake 
and 2 liter ring toss booths it will be greatly appreciated as these booths are clear profit. 
 
WOMEN’S BIBLE STUDY:  Will meet Monday, October 21st at 9:15 a.m. in the Parish Center and 
Wednesday, October 23rd at 6:30 p.m. in the Parish Center.   
 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION:  Wednesday evening, October 23rd our Religious Education classes will be 
forming a living rosary in the yard beside the Parish Center.  I invite all parish members to join us in praying 
the rosary.  October is rosary month. 

40 DAYS FOR LIFE:  The St. Rose Respect Life Committee will be gathering each Saturday morning at  
9:30 a.m. at the old Court House, from Saturday, September 28th up to and including November 
2nd.        We will be praying the Rosary together for the sake of the unborn.  All are welcome to join in this 
prayer.     
 
ALL SAINTS CELEBRATION:  Sunday, November 3rd from 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. at St. Rose School.  
Join us as we celebrate and learn about the Communion of Saints with prayer, fellowship, food, fun, and lots 
of prizes.  Please RSVP by Sunday, October 20th by signing the attendance sheet in the back of the church.  
Additional information can be found on the flyer in the back of the church.   
 
PRAY FOR THE SICK:  Corbin Noel, Billy Mattingly, Morgan Mattingly, Hazel Brady, Lisa Hill, Menke Boone, Anne Simms, Debbie 
Clark, Mary R. Downs, Beth Medley Coats, Angela Robinson, Jim Logsdon, Ronnie Smith, Susan Cruse, Michelle Smith, Tony Medley, 
Nadine Nolley, Theresa Wheatley, Margie Smith, Rex Curtsinger, and Judy Mitchel.  PLEASE CALL THE PARISH OFFICE TO ADD 
OR REMOVE SOMEONE FROM THE PRAYER LIST.      

 


